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As the time comes to December, it
means that this year is coming to the
end and we are about to enter the new
year.

Throughout the(g)ast year, due to the
epidemic in 2020, the time for meeting
and spending time with everyone on
the court was limited, but our
association is still committed to
improve and increase the facilities of
the court. We hope that all members
:an enjoy a pleasant experience.
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Our association has added and provided body temperature measurement, disinfection facilities,
water-cooled fans, locker room benches, and implemented an online venue reservation system in
2020.

Besides, we are honored to receive funding from the Sir David Trench Fund for the construction of
stadium broadcasting facilities and two-strike cages. The construction of the first batting cage has
been started, and it is hoped that it will be completed as soon as possible. They can be used by
members in future matches or practice when the softball field is opened.
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Dear Members,

It is with great pleasure that I wish you all a happy New Year with
good health, full of happiness and success in your personal and
professional lives.2020 is certainly a tough year for our association,
as a consequence of the Covid-19 crisis, many competitions and
training events have been cancelled or delayed. Although we had
managed to start our league season in November and completed
the 2020 inter-universities competition, unfortunately our league
games have to be delayed again due to another outbreak of the
Covid-19 in December. Whatever made last year a difficult one,l
encourage all of you to follow the disease prevention and health
care measures continuously. Fight the virus together, hope that
this pandemic will be under controlled and that our softball
activities will resume soon.

Keep safe and well,
Patrick Ng
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